

STATE OF CONNECTICUT

OFFICE OF POLICY AND MANAGEMENT
INTERGOVERNMENTAL POLICY AND PLANNING DIVISION

February 28, 2020

Dear Municipal CEO:

Pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes <u>Sec. 7-536(d</u>), please be advised that since no bonding legislation has been adopted by the General Assembly for Fiscal Year 2020, no new Local Capital Improvement Program (LoCIP) entitlements have been allocated as of March 1, 2020. Until such time that bonding legislation, which includes funding for LoCIP, has been adopted by the General Assembly, 2020 entitlement figures for each municipality will be listed as \$0.

Municipalities that still have available entitlements from previous years may continue to submit project authorization requests for new LoCIP projects, as long as those requests do not exceed the municipality's existing available entitlement. For those municipalities that have utilized all of their available entitlements, you must wait until new entitlements are available before submitting any new project authorization requests.

This missive does <u>not</u> pertain to reimbursement requests related to OPM approved LoCIP projects. Municipalities may still submit reimbursement requests for projects that have been approved by OPM.

Please continue to monitor our <u>webpage</u> for updates. Updates will be posted to this site and a notice will be sent to all towns when such allocations become available and entitlements are calculated.

Sincerely,

Martin L. Heft

Acting Undersecretary

Intergovernmental Policy and Planning Division.